

NEWS

Dear parents and carers,

This is our first newsletter for this year and we have had a great start. The children have come into class and quickly settled down to work. Lots of children have already started to make progress which can be seen in their books. We have lots of new starters at school in a variety of classes and the children and staff have made them all feel very welcome. The new Reception class will be coming into school all day next week and they have also settled into school really well - a brilliant start.

I'm sure everyone realises the importance of attendance at school and I must stress that children should make every effort to be here every day to ensure good progress. All appointments should be made outside school time because the children learn best when they are present.

Your child should by now have a home reading book. Please listen to your child read every night. School is promoting reading. The children complete lots of reading activities in school and home reading adds to and supports these. All classes have a class novel and are read to by the staff. Reading books to your children at home helps them develop a love of books and it builds your child's vocabulary. If you can read to your children for five to ten minutes a day it makes a real difference.

Primet Primary has a great feel about it at the moment and everyone has a spring in their step from having all the children back after the Summer holidays. It was great to see so many of our families at the Friday celebration assembly this morning; it makes a real difference to celebrations at school and it builds the sense of community here at Primet.

I hope everyone has a great weekend and we are all looking forward to the weeks ahead.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Holmes

Head teacher

Year 6 Application for High School

Parents of Y6 children need to apply for a place at a high school for their child. Applications need to be made online and the application process is now open. Letters and information have been sent home. The deadline for applications is 31st October 2021. To complete your application, please visit: www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools. If you require any further information or any assistance, please contact the school office.

Coffee Morning for Year Reception Parents

We would like to invite our Year Reception class parents in to school for a coffee morning on Friday 24th September to visit school and meet staff members. Coffee morning will start immediately after the Celebration Assembly. Celebration Assembly takes place at 9am and we would anticipate the coffee morning will start at 9.30am.

Applications for a place in Reception 2022

Applications have now opened for places in Year Reception for September 2022 for those children who will have a 4th birthday between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022. We will be having an Open Day on Thursday 4th November 2021, or alternatively you can contact the school office to arrange a time to visit school. If you have any queries or require any further information, please contact the school office on

Before and After School Childcare

Childcare places are available before school (from 7.15am) and after school (until 5.10pm). Please contact the school office if you would like to book your child in for a childcare session.



NEWS

Year 5 Trip to Pendle Sculpture Trail

Year 5 visit to the Pendle Sculpture Trail will take place on Tuesday 21st September 2021. If you haven't already sent in your child's contribution and forms, please could you do so as soon as possible.



Safer Internet Use

It is important that parents speak to their children about how they can keep safe and behave appropriately online. Your help is also needed to prevent children accessing inappropriate material at home by way of filters and parental controls. For more information, please visit http:// www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers

School Uniform and other belongings

Please check that your child is in the correct uniform and school shoes before sending them in to school. Please also make sure that their name is in all their belongings. Thank you.

Dates for your Diary

21st September Y5 Trip to Pendle Sculpture Trail 24th September Coffee Morning for Year Reception

parents

1st October **School Closed**

School Photographs 18th October Parents' Evening 21st October

School closes for half term holiday 22nd October

School reopens 1st November

Open Day for YR Sept 22 intake 4th November Remembrance Assembly in school 8th November

12th November Children in Need 26th November Flu Immunisations

YR and Y1 Nativity afternoon 8th December

performance

9th December YR and Y1 Nativity evening

performance

10th December Christmas Dinner in school 13th December Christmas Parties in school

16th December Reports sent home

17th December School breaks up at 1.15pm for

Christmas holidays

5th January 2022 School reopens after Christmas

Whole School Community

It has been wonderful to be able to welcome back parents and carers to our Celebration Assembly this morning. The Assembly takes place every Friday at 9am and we are always delighted to welcome as many members of our whole school community as possible to the event. If your child is going to receive a certificate, you will receive a text message on a Thursday evening to let you know and to invite you to come and see them receive their certificate.

Mrs Witts and Mrs Rawcliffe in the school office are always ready to help with any query you may have. You can contact the school office on 01282 864607, by emailing admin@primet.lancs.sch.uk or by replying to any text you have received from school.

Family Support Worker

Our Family Support Worker Miss Tyson can provide advice and support to help families and can help with accessing additional support. Please do not hesitate to contact Miss Tyson if you need any further information by visiting the school office, emailing r.tyson@primet.lancs.sch.uk or by phone on 01282 864607.

Certificate & Award Winners

10th September 2021

Year 1: Eshaal, Lola & Milo

Year 2: George, Codie-Leigh & Maisy

Year 3: Liyanna, Adil & Haleema

Year 4: Harley, Kinza & Daniel

Year 5: Umme, McKenzie & Iosua

Year 6: Shayaan & Emily

Attendance: KS1 - Yr 2 KS2 - Yr 6

Punctuality: KS1 - Yr 1 KS2 - Yr 4

